DEPARTMENT OF STATE

ADMINISTRATOR
BUREAU OF SECURITY AND CONSULAR AFFAIRS

WASHINGTON

August 9, 1974

Dear Mr. President:

3

In keeping with the established custom, I hereby tender my resignation as Administrator of the Bureau of Security and Consular Affairs to become effective at your pleasure.

Respectfully,

Barbara M. Watson

The President,
The White House.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

November 6, 1974

Dear Miss Watson:

33

It is with deep gratitude for your invaluable contributions to the United States Government that I accept your resignation as Administrator of the Bureau of Security and Consular Affairs, effective December 31, 1974.

In so doing, I welcome this opportunity to express my personal appreciation for the dedication and skill with which you have represented the Nation's interests. You have every reason to be proud of your many accomplishments throughout your six years of service, and the country is very much in your debt.

Please know that you have my best wishes for every success and happiness in the future.

Sincerely,

The Honorable Barbara M. Watson

Administrator

Bureau of Security and Consular

Affairs

Department of State

Washington, D. C.